CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                 MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
                     EXTRAORDINARY MEETING

                                THURSDAY 22ND JANUARY, 2015.
Present:  Cllrs: A Price (Chairman), Jill Morgan, G Thomas, L Richards, R Lamb
In Attendance:  Vanessa Walker – Community Clerk, Mr. Jonathan Watson-Miller, Mrs.Theresa Arkle, Mr. Ray Simpson and other members of the Castlemorris community
1. PLANNING

Planning Application:  14/0838/PA – erection of 2 wind turbines (maximum hub height 38m, tip height 48m) and associated infrastructure.    Agricultural land east of Penybanc Farm, Penybanc, Castlemorris SA62 5EL.
Chairman, Cllr. Alan Price, outlined the process that the determination would take and invited Mr. Watson-Miller to speak on his application for the two turbines.  These are smaller in stature, less visible and hidden by trees and vegetation, than the two other windturbines previously turned down on appeal.  They will be 480m from the nearest dwelling.   Some of the power generated will go to support the complex at Penfeidr. 
Mr. Watson-Miller asked those present if there were any questions.  Mrs. Theresa Arkle, Penmynydd, then spoke about her concerns for the two turbines.  Her property is the nearest to the planning site and there are worries about shadow flicker and turbine noise.  She felt that there is no community benefit from the proposals and that information had not been properly prepared within the application.   Mr. Ray Simpson, Waun Fach, then spoke about his concerns about the visual intrusion and unacceptable noise which would affect his property.  There was some question as to the optimum distance away from the turbines which he claimed was 1000m.    He felt that the application is to the detriment of the community.
Cllr. A Price then confirmed that he would continue to chair the meeting and would vote.  He asked the Councillors to vote on the application under the LDP – Visual Impact and on what they had heard at the meeting.   There were 5 councillors present and the vote was three against the planning application and two for it.  The Community Council  therefore objected to the planning application under Pembs. County Council LDP Policy No. GN4, clause 6.31 - Visual Impact. 
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